Milton Youth Hockey

Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of: February 16th, 2016
In Attendance:  Andresino, Hunt, Lovett, Keating, Mounsey, Mullen, Naughton, Skillin, Sweeney, Vaughan, Young, Zona
Members’ Speak
· NTR
Secretary’s Report:
· Minutes from the January 12th,  2017 meeting were submitted.

· A motion was made to accept the meeting minutes  by Mr. Zona and seconded by Mr. Skillin
· The minutes were accepted unanimously with no changes.

Treasurer’s Report:
· A recommendation was made by Finance Committee to limit access to the Registration System portion of the MYH website to only certain Board Members for better ability in tracking information that has been entered/deleted. 

· The Balance Sheet as of February 16th and the Profit and Loss statement from May 1, 2016 to February 16th, 2017 was presented. 

· The Finance Committee consisting of Mr. Zona, Mr. Mullen, Mr. Lovett, Mr. Feloney and Mr. Keating proposed the following tuition changes for the 2017/18 Season. 

·  an increase in the cost per player in the Travel Program to increase by $25 for next season. This would bring tuition to $1150 for full year players. 

· Midget and U19, half season program, tuition would be $575. Amended 3/23/17: Tuition will be $625 for Midget and U19 for the 2017/18 Season.
· Goalie tuition $650/player with balance due in full at registration. 

· For the 2018/19 season an increase of $25/player for the House League program to $620/player

· For the 2018/19 season an increase in $10/player for the Learn to Skate program to $125/player

· Continue to offer the payment plan option and the family discount for multiple players within a family
· A motion to accept all the above recommendations and the Treasurer’s Report was made by Mr. Sweeney and seconded by Mr. Skillin. A unanimous vote followed. 

· Unanimous vote 3/23/17 by email to accept amended minutes. 

Ulin Rink Report:
· Mr. Mullen and Mr. Keating reported that a meeting took place with the Town, Curry and MYH regarding the program’s ice requirements.   Starting with the 2018-19 season all hours were accepted with the exception of the Tuesday and Thursday 5-6pm hours after Thanksgiving, the exception would be discussed at a later date. The Town will be scheduling a meeting with the DCR for final approval. That date is to be determined.
South Shore Conference:


· Mr. Zona reported that the SSC is considering a no check league for the Midget and Bantam levels and that the next SSC meeting will be March 20th. 
· Out of concern for losing players to club teams, Mr. Zona reported that the SSC will have unsanctioned USA Hockey full ice games next year for the Mite Division as follows:

· Mite A-full ice will begin Dec 17

· Mite B-full ice will begin Jan 15

· Mite B2-will have 6 full ice games

Girls Program:
· NTR
Yankee Conference:

· Monica Connolly reported that Bill Dunk has made a 2 year commitment as Head of the Conference. 
District Meeting:

· Mr. Young reported that the U12 White team made it to the State Tournament.
House League:
· Mr. Keating reported that dri-fit shirts were ordered as a season ending gift for $11/player for the players and will be delivered to players the last weekend of House League. There will also be a meeting held on Saturday, March 6th with families to discuss the Travel Program. 
Learn To Skate:

· Mr. Sweeney reported the program is near completion for the season. They’ve had help from various local hockey players including Curry Men’s Hockey Team and Milton High School Girls Ice Hockey players.
Ice Chairman:
· Friday 6-7pm ice hours in Randolph have ended as the SSC conference gets those hours. 
Equipment Committee:

· Mr. Hunt ordered shooter tutor’s x2 at $110/each and will be stored in the locked closet at Ulin. 
Coaches Committee:

· NTR
Communications:

· NTR
Fundraising:

· Mr. Vaughan and Ms Naughton reported approximately $7915 was raised through football squares and the Parent Social. 
Evaluation Committee

· The Evaluation Committee will begin discussions around tryouts for next season and discuss any changes that might need to be made at the next meeting.
Old Business:
· NTR
New Business:

· Mr. Keating presented award plaques to both Mr. Zona and Mr. Sweeney for 40+ years of service to the MYH organization.  
Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Skillin and seconded by Mr. Vaughan. Unanimous vote to adjourn. 
Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Mollie L. Naughton
Secretary
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